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Birdingbury Parish Council Report 

The Parish Council met on 21 July by Zoom, our first meeting since March. In normal 

times, we would have met every month, but these times continue to be ónot normalô. 

Shops, restaurants and outdoor activities have re-opened but social distancing still 

applies so the current guidance is that councils might continue to meet virtually until 

next year. 

We had a busy agenda: some of it topical and some of it ócatch upô from the period 

without meetings. Of the latter items, we discussed our annual budget, having kept the 

precept (your contribution) level from last year, as well as signing off the returns 

covering the last financial year. Our thanks to Andrew Armbrister for his auditing 

duties ï much appreciated. 

On the topical agenda we had broadband, play equipment and bonfires.  

My thanks to Carmel for the energy that she has put into the recent broadband survey 

(see the results later in Birdsong). The meeting agreed to join the search for solutions, 

including liaising with local parishes and regional organisations so watch this space.  

You might recall that we needed to close the play 

equipment following government advice about 

Covid 19. The government has revised these       

restrictions, so we are able to make the equipment 

available. Please do read the notices, respect social 

distancing and remember to take your hand 

sanitiser with you.  

The Council will discuss Bonfire Night again next time, as weôll need to be guided by 

rules as they are in the Autumn. This is a big night in the Birdingbury calendar, so we 

are keen to hold it if we can, but it is a lot of work by a small and willing band, so we 

need to be sure it is the right thing to do. Ideas, and more volunteers, always wel-

come! 

And we discussed the village as a place of work. Many of us have now spent more 

time working from Birdingbury than working from our óplace of workô in 2020, made 

possible for some by mobile and broadband signals. We also discussed the workplaces 

in Birdingbury, like the Club and the Munro Business Park, conscious of the 

advantages and challenges that come from mixing business and residential. Your 

Parish Council will do what it can to make this mix work as well as possible. 

Finally, despite rumours, we are assured by Cllr Bob Stevens (County Councillor for 
Southam and surrounding areas) that there are no plans to close the Stockton 
recycling centre permanently.  

Guy French, Chair, Parish Council 
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Pawprints Pops Up Again 

 We have continued to run the Pawprints pop-up shop 

over the last couple of months, though it has appeared 

in different forms and in different places around the 

village.  

At first, we decided to serve tea and cake, so we set 

out socially distanced tables and chairs on the 

drive. We received many donations of delicious cake 

(many thanks to all you bakers) and spent some lovely 

afternoons chatting to various villagers and doing take-

aways as well. 

Lately, we have set up our shop at the weekend in front 

of the Club with kind permission of the Committee. 

We have continued to sell donated items and serve tea 

and cake. 

The Pawprints shop in Rugby will be re-opening on July 20, albeit with restricted open-

ing times. Donations can only be accepted by booking a slot: clothes will not be accepted 

for the time being. 

Meanwhile, we will continue to supply various items as requested and set up our pop-up 

shop from time to time. 

Many thanks for all your donations of money and items. 

The village has been very generous in supporting our 

efforts and this is doubly valuable at a time when all the 

usual big fundraising events and opportunities have 

not taken place. This includes our biggest fundraiser 

the Annual Dog Show. 

So far, we have raised over Ã1200; a staggering total. 

Pawprints are so grateful for the donations that have 

come from the village, the money has helped them over 

the months. 

Personally, we have gained enormous pleasure from getting to know people in the 

village who we never really knew before and from sharing a deeper friendship with 

people we already knew.  

Long may it continue, with or without the threat of Covid19. 

Thank you! 

Chris Kilvington and Barbara Sweet 
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Club in Lockdown? Oh no, weôre not! 

So, Lesley emails and says she thinks a piece about how the Club has reacted to the 
challenges of the pandemic would be a good idea. Now, those of you who know Lesley 
will realise that this isnôt a mere suggestion, so Iôm doing it - but to be honest, so much 
has happened that I donôt really know where to start é 

When this all started, we had some immediate things to deal with like financial planning 
and getting rid of the perishable stock, but that done, we set about working out if people 
wanted any sort of ongoing offer. Our tentative enquiries suggested that they would, and 
it all kind of grew from there. 

And so began weeks of takeaway drinks and Saturday 
night online events ï all of them good fun, but often for 
very different reasons! Weôve had Countdown, a virtual 
car treasure hunt, a detective academy, a race night 
(complete with hats), numerous quizzes and what was 
possibly the most chaotic game of bingo ever held. Thank 
you to all those people that took part, and especially to 
Matt & Jenny, Steve & Venice, Nick, Emma & Carol, Ian 
& Lynne, John & Lesley, The Cutts Clan for hosting 
events and of course, the Zoom Queen herself, Alex! 

Now that things have started to ease, we have been able to open the Club again at 
weekends but the work involved in doing the risk assessments (25 pages!), the signage, 
the processes and everything else we now need to do to make sure everyone is safe, is 
just huge.  

However, over the last couple of weekends that we 
have been open weôve been able to welcome lots of 
villagers and locals back, which is great to see and 
makes it all worthwhile.  

Going forward, weôll really try and keep the online 
element to our events, as it did seem to attract a wider 
range of people, and weôre also keeping the takeaway 
service, but weôre back open again, albeit on a limited 
service and weôll continue to look at how we need to 
evolve as the situation changes. 

Iôll finish up by saying that none of this would have possible at all if it wasnôt for a few 
very dedicated people, and my thanks to them all for the help they have given, but in 
particular to my partners in crime, Richard Cutts, who has been the driving force behind 
the takeaways, risk assessment process and just a complete all round legend, and also to 
our brilliantly miser-like treasurer, John Starley for all his work in sorting the finances 
and working out how to keep things straight! 

So here we are, we made it to the summer, still operating, still solvent, still doing what 
we do ï which is simply being a place for locals to meet, chat, interact and socialise. 
Part pub, part village hall, part community centre ï but still all ours and still all here! 

Tony Flint, Club Committee Chair 
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Your Safety at the Club 

Weôve spent a huge amount of time understanding the government guidelines, carrying 
out risk assessments and putting processes in place that are designed to keep us all safe 
while youôre at the Club.  

We understand that weôre all just getting used to the ónew normalô but the pandemic is 
far from over and we as Club members and villagers have a responsibility to ensure we 
keep one another safe. We know itôs different and new, and coming to the Club is not 
like it was - but right now it canôt be anything else if we want the Club to remain open. 

Please help us by sticking to the processes weôve put in place and keeping our 2m social 
distances. Weôve made it as simple and clear as we can, so please help us to help you 
stay safe ï and please donôt be offended if youôre (politely and gently) reminded of this 
collective responsibility from time to time! 

Thanks! 

Club Opening Hours 

Fridays from 6pm 

Saturdays from 2pm 

Sundays from 12 noon 

Wednesdays 8pm to 11pm 

Upcoming Events 

In Sympathy 

During the recent Lockdown period, Birdingbury Club was saddened to hear of the loss 

of two long-standing members, Gerry Wood of Leamington Hastings and Reg Swain of 

Marton. Our sincere condolences to their families. 

Date Event Time 

Saturday 25 July Quiz Night (both on Zoom and at the Club) 8.30pm 

Saturday 8 August Pizza Night open from 5pm 

Saturday 22 August Quiz Night (both on Zoom and at the Club) 8.30pm 

Saturday 29 August Gourmet Burger Night open from 5pm 
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Ashes to Ashes 

A highly partisan óawayô crowd 

witnessed a sporting delicacy in 

the roasting July clouds as 

Bourton & Frankton Cricket Club 

took on a óteamô with singular 

and various cricketing abilities 

from Birdingbury. 

At the helm for Birdingbury were 

Captain Young and Captain Young the Younger, who marshalled 

their charges excellently, opting to field first and holding Bourton 

to 256 for 3, with wickets taken by 

Nick Thomas, Reece Moor and a 

superb catch from Mackenzie 

          Stanton. 

So good so far except, apparently, 

we also had to bat - and letôs just 

say that at one stage we couldnôt 

get players padded up fast enough 

to keep up with the falling wickets 

and óscoreboard Steveô could barely 

keep up.  

However, there were still some sterling performances from 

ace father and son captains Darren & Freddy Young and highest points duo Crawford 

Timms and Reece Moor.  

Sadly, not even they could prevent Birdingbury being all out for 74, and very much 

coming second on the day. Oh well, back to the Club 

then! 

A terrific day out and huge thanks to the very vocal sup-

port, to Rich Cutts for arranging, to Malc and all the guys 

at Bourton & Frankton CC 

for not laughing too hard, and 

lastly to Mark and Paula Tay-

lor for all the hard work of 

being our socially distanced BBQ chefs! 

 

Tony Flintόƻũύ 
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Tombola 

The PCC of St. Leonard's Church is delighted to 

report that the magnificent sum of Ã510.00 was raised 

at the Tombola, organised by Jo Cutts and her family 

on Saturday 20th June.  

Held in Jo's front garden, it was attended by many 

villagers, all correctly socially distancing! This was 

also a lovely occasion and so nice to meet up with 

friends again. 

Well done and thank you to Jo, Jo's Mum, Lewis & 

Jake 

Daphne Chippendale 
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#Birdingburylockdownphotos Competition Winners 

During May we held the #Birdingburylockdownphotos competition. The competition 

was a great success with over 100 entries and a high quality of photographs. 

The winners in each of the adult categories were as follows: 

Hope  1st Lesley Fleming   2nd Jill Drew 

Isolation 1st John Owen    2nd Lewis Cutts 

Family 1st Pete Burnell    2nd Lorraine Malin 

Landscape 1st Dan Chinn    2nd Rich Cutts 

Village 1st Pete Burnell    2nd Lorraine Malin 

Village Vote 1st Julie Neal    2nd Nong Supisara and John 

         Starley (joint) 

The childrenôs category winners were: 

Hope  Erin Flint and Tom Malin 

Landscape  Bella Malin and Oscar Morton 

Thank you to all who took part. My special thanks to Matt Markham for his technical 

wizardry and Morgan Thomas for helping with the fun task of judging. 

The photos are available to view on the village website (www.birdinbury.org) and Mattôs 

excellent video of the winners is available on YouTube: search for https://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=fjqandyuqeg 

Steve Edgar 

http://www.birdinbury.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FjqANdYUQEg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FjqANdYUQEg

